
Greetings from your Area 2 Board! 
 
 
 What a great year of handbells in Area 2!  Last fall we held six Back to 
Bells workshops in New York, New Jersey and Pennsylvania.  In March, we had 
three successful Read and Rings in New York and New Jersey.  The 2017 
Young Ringers and Festival Conference at Onondaga Community College in 
June was a wonderful week of ringing and learning with handbell friends new 
and old. We cannot thank our directors, clinicians, volunteers and equipment 
lenders enough for contributing to the success of all of these events!  
 
Fall 2017 is shaping up to be a busy season of handbell events.  So far, five Back 
to Bells workshops are scheduled from Pittsburgh, PA to Honeoye, NY. A fall 
workshop with Michael Joy is scheduled for September 30 at Proclamation  
Presbyterian Church in Bryn Mawr, Pennsylvania. Area 2 is partnering with  
National for a Certification and Accreditation event at Newtown United  
Methodist Church in Newtown, Pennsylvania from October 12 ï 14. Learn more 
about these events in this issue of Twice Tolled Tales and online at http://
area2.handbellmusicians.org/. 
 
Itôs hard to believe my time on the Area 2 board is coming to an end. What an 
amazing six years it has been!  I have met amazing musicians and made  
wonderful friends.  I have learned much about the handbell world I love so  
dearly. Iôd like to thank all of the 2015-2017 board members for their  
remarkable dedication and work for Area 2.  I have so enjoyed working with 
you! A big thanks to all of our families who are often working with us behind 
the scenes, hauling equipment, driving the truck, or left at home for a week 
while we are making memories with our handbell family.  We couldnôt do this 
without your love and support! A special thank you to my partner in crime and 
roommate for the past four years, Susan Guse.  We make a great team!   Thank 
you for your guidance, friendship and ten years of service on the Area 2 Board.  
 
Volunteering for the board is hard work but it is unbelievably rewarding. Are 
you ready to join the Area 2 handbell family? Contact a board member for more 
information and to get involved today! 
 
I wish you all the best for the 2017 ringing season and hope to see you at an  
upcoming Area 2 workshop or event soon. 

 
Happy Ringing!  
 

Jill Fedon 

Jill Fedon 
    
 

From the Chair . . . 
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ČPlease Forward and Share! 
 

Attention Directors ð donõt forget to forward all Area 2 emails and 
Twice Tolled Tale issues to your ringers.  As members of your choir, 
they are also members of Area 2.  Help keep them in the Area 2 loop 
and encourage them to be active participants in their handbell commu-
nity.  

http://area2.handbellmusicians.org/
http://area2.handbellmusicians.org/
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Many thanks to everyone who attended Area 2ôs Young Ringers June 28 - June 30, 2017 and  
Festival June 30 - July 2, 2017 at Onondaga Community College, Syracuse NY.  Special thanks to 
members of the Festival Committee listed below: 
 
Young Ringers Chair      Jill Fedon 
Registrar    Gail Posey 
Publicity & Class Schedules  Diane Dick 
Orphan Choirs   Susan Erdley 
Performance Choirs   Cynthia Reineke 
T-shirt Design   Jill Fedon 
Choir Showcase   Gail Posey 
Name Tags/Schedule  Bob Reineke 
Equipment    Susan & Mike Guse 
Syracuse Equipment  Pam Spirko 
Room Monitors   Jean Coniber 
Vendor Area    Jackie Anderson 
Handbell Services, Inc  Chris Braden & Lyn Powell 
Chapel              Eileen McIntyre     

Festival  
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During Young Ringers and Festival ô17 held this summer in Syracuse, NY, participants were able to 
take classes from a number of nationally known clinicians. Have you ever wondered where all those 
bells in the classrooms come from?  It would be wonderful if they magically appeared, but that is not 
the case.  The bell sets are loaned to us from members, and non members, churches and individu-
als who generously allow us to use their bells for the duration of the Festival.  During this time, the 
bells are fully insured by Handbell Musicians of America.  Each lender receives a renumeration 
based on the equipment  loaned; three octaves of handbells is equal to a yearôs membership in 
H.M.A. (currently $90).  With the generosity of these people and churches, the festival would not be 
possible.  We are grateful to everyone who loaned bells and bell equipment, and to all the individu-
als who helped lug and haul all the bell sets and pads in and out of the truck; to and from the class-
rooms and back into the truck.  
 
Ours thanks go to: 
 Vince Guarneri, First Presbyterian Church, Cazenovia, NY 
 Ronda Falkena, Goshen, NY 
 Carol Roman, Warwick Reformed Church, Warwick, NY 
 Donna Imboden, Good Shepherd Lutheran Church, Fayetteville, NY 
 Richard Filmer, Community Wesleyan Church, Chittenango, NY 
 Rene Hebert, Fayetteville, NY 
 Lorraine Nelson Wolf, Freedom Plains Presbyterian Church, Freedom Plains, NY 
 Roger Eddy, New Hackensack Reformed Church, Wappingers Falls, NY 
 Eiko Cornelius, Emanuel Lutheran Church, Pleasantville, NY 
 Ris± Kagan Erikson, Warminster, PA 
 Rae Rau, Hamilton Union Presbyterian Church, Guilderland, NY  
 Jean Coniber, Bethany Presbyterian Church, Rochester, NY 
 Diane Dick, Middleport, NY 
 Ron Bellamy, Lancaster, PA 
 Chris Braden, Jersey Jubilation, Ridgewood, NY 
 Susan Guse, St. Johnôs Lutheran Church, Poughkeepsie, NY 

 Wrap -Up  

At Festival:       LOST   2 (one set) RED Greig Ashurst Mallets   
                                    FOUND   3 GREEN Greig Ashurst Mallets 
 
If you have any information about these items, please contact Susan Guse, sjbguse@gmail.com  

If you or your organization is 
willing to lend your equip-
ment to Area 2 for an area 
event, please contact an  
Area 2 board member. 

mailto:sjbguse@gmail.com
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